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Former Scouts and Guides to meet in Friendship, Fellowship and Fun

Colombo, S Lanka: The 5r Lanka Scout and Guide Fellowship (SLSGF) is all ready to host the
15 Asia Pacific (AsPac) Gathering of International Scout and Guide Fellowship (ISGF) in
Colombao from the 5 to BY September 2018, at Global Towers, Colombao 6.

It is commendable to note that this will be the third time that Sri Lanka will host the event,
having previously done in 1974 and 1983, becoming the first member country inthe fsia
Pacific Region of I5GF to do so. The delegates, who are former members of the Scout and Girl
Guide movements, will gather under the theme of "Together with Friendship, Fellowship and

I

Fun™.

About 100 participants are registered to attend the event, mainly from Australia, New Zealand,
India, Malaysia, Bangladesh, Indonesia, and Maldives and will include a delegation from Sri
Lanka. Speaking about the Gathering, Mrs. Dushyanthi Perera, President of the 5ri Lanka Scout
and Guide Fellowship said, “The former Guide and Scout Fellowship wasstarted in 1957 in Sri
Lanka and recognised as a fullmember of the I5GF inthe year 1961. Hence, we are proud to
say that we are one of the very old fellowships."”

The Welcome Dinner, Opening Ceremony and Cultural Night will be prominent among the
events planned as part of the Gathering as they will showcase Sri Lankan culture, traditions and
history. The Bazaar will showcase, not only items from countries across the Region but also
local entrepreneurship of tsunami victims and war widows. The delegates will travel to the
venue of the Camp Fire in the country’s first ever tourist-friendly Tuk Tuk (three wheeler)
service, a recently launched government inftiative to promote tourism.

Elaborating on the programme of the Gathering, Mr. Kamalnath Jinadasa, Vice President of 5ri
Lanka Scout and Guide Fellowship shared, *This will be a memaorable opportunity for all former
Scouts and Guides from all corners of the Island to gather around AsPac SGF Gathering to share
Friendship, Fellowshipwith Fun”. The participants will plan and deliberate, “Vision 2024 — A
Strategic Discussion on Growth™ which will concentrate on supporting the education of girls
and boys across the Region and a membership drive for the organization. The Gathering will
also elect new office bearers of AsPac 5GF Committes for the triennium of 2019 — 2021,

The proceedings from the Gathering will be used mainly for a project to look after senior
leaders who have given their time, energy and funds voluntarily to impart non-formal
education through Scouting and Guiding to young girls and boys. They will also be utilized to
help Scout Troops and Guide Companies in remote areasof Srilanka.

For more information, please contact Mrs. Champa Morais, member of Host Committee on
+9471424527 2 or champamorais @gmail.oom




